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Diversity Policy 

The Nominating Committee and Corporate Governance Committee (the “Committee”) is 
responsible for reviewing with the Board of Directors (the “Board”) of The Howard Hughes 
Corporation (the “Company”), on an annual basis, the composition of the Board.  The Company 
believes it is important to have represented on the Board strong business experience and 
expertise and, in particular, experiences and expertise with regard to real estate development and 
management, retail, financial reporting, risk management and business strategy.  In selecting 
candidates for service on the Board, in addition to skills and experience, the Committee 
considers the independence of the individual, availability of service to the Company (including 
any potential conflicts of interest), age of the incumbent Directors on the Board, diversity and the 
Board’s anticipated needs with regard to Director expertise.  The Committee is responsible for 
recommending candidates for election or appointment to the Board, in accordance with the 
criteria, policies and principles set forth in its charter and in these Diversity Guidelines including 
the consideration of candidates that provide a broad range of skills, abilities, diversity and other 
attributes that are necessary to successfully serve as a Director.  With regard to diversity, the 
Company is committed to considering candidates for the Board regardless of gender, ethnicity 
and national origin.  Any search firm retained to assist the Committee in seeking candidates for 
the Board will affirmatively be instructed to seek to include diverse candidates from traditional 
and nontraditional candidate groups. 

 

 


